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From the Principal
by Sarah Magnusson
Dear Parents/Caregivers,

TERM 2 HIGHLIGHTS AND ACHIEVEMENTS 

The following are some of the highlights and
achievements during this term. Aberfoyle Hub is always
an exciting place to be ;

- School Value Focus: Resilience
- Individual Growth in Reading 
- Breakfast Club 
- RAA Street Smart incursion (R-6) 
- Mothers’ Day stall 
- Hub Playgroup 
- Cross Country at Thalassa Park
– Drama performance at Aberfoyle Park High School
(Rms 18. 19 & 21)
- Wellbeing Engagement Survey (Years 4-6) 
- Out of School Soccer season commenced 
– SAPSASA Rugby Tackle Carnival
- Pedal Prix Races at The Bend and Victoria Park 
 - National Simultaneous Storytime 
 - Choir receiving ‘C’ Grade Assessment 
 - Mid-Year Reception Transition Visits
- Receptions visiting Hub Preschool
- SAPSASA Boys’ Soccer Carnival 
- SAPSASA Boys and Girls Netball carnival 
- Arts and Reconciliation Themed Assemblies 
- 100th Day of School Celebration (Rm14) 
- House Points accumulating towards the Thalassa Shield 
- Footy and Basketball Clinics by Sports College SA
- Premiers Be Active Challenge
- World Environment Day at the High School (Rms 18,19 &
21)
- Basketball season started
- Walk safely to School Day

NAPLAN 

Naplan results will be sent to families early next term.
 

STUDENT REPORTS

Semester 1 Reports were sent home, in envelopes,
with students on Wednesday, July 2nd. We
encourage you to share with your child/ren their
learning achievements during the first half of the
year. This first report provides information as to
where students are on their learning journey with
the school work that has been taught to date.
Please see class teachers for further information or
clarification if required.

MID - YEAR RECEPTION TRANSITION VISITS

Our 3 mid-year reception students have now
completed their three transition visits and are very
eager and ready to begin their school journey next
term . 2 of students starting are already familiar to
school life with their older siblings attending the
Hub. We look forward to seeing them all again first
day of next term – Tuesday 22nd July.

HUB CHOIR & AUSLAN TEAM

Congratulations to our Choir for receiving a C for
their assessment during the term and for our
students who have been selected for signing the
national anthem. A huge achievement and one
that they all should be very proud of as I am of
them. We are looking forward to seeing the
students participating in this year’s Festival of Music
choir later next term. 
 

2.30PM 

  SCHOOL ZONE -DRIVE SAFELY

Please remember the school zone is 25kmph

Friday 4th July



                        
Term 2 
Friday 4th 
Last Day of Term- EARLY DISMISSAL,
2:30pm

Term 3
JULY
Monday 21  st

Pupil Free Day      

Tuesday 29  th

School Photos

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of any
student absences by phoning 
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428458981. 

Please note new mobile number. 

Sarah Magnusson
Principal

Ngaityalya (Kaurna, thank you) 
Kind Regards,

From the Principal continued....

HAPPY HOLIDAYS

Thank you to staff, students and families for continuing to
support our excellent school. I wish everyone a safe and
happy school holiday break and look forward to seeing
everyone next Term.

LOST PROPERTY 

We seem to have an abundance of clothing which have lost their
way home to you. Please check the lost property bin (outside Multi-
Purpose Room) and general-use areas within the school for any
items that may have been misplaced during the term. Any
unnamed clothing will be repurposed.
Thank you to staff, students and families for continuing to support
our great school. I wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and look
forward to seeing everyone next Term.
 

High expectations
United
communities and
Building bright
futures  together.

ASSEMBLIES FOR TERM 3
 
Week 2
Host: Rm Sharing: 
Week 4
 
Week 6
Host: Rm Sharing
Week 8 
 
Week 10
Host: Rm Sharing
 
 
ARTS assembly 

WORK EXPERIENCE STUDENTS 

 The last 2 weeks of the school term we have hosted Year 10
students from Aberfoyle Park and Seaview High School

Jessica -Rm 1
Breanna - Rm 9 
Megan- Rm 10
Laura- Rm 14
Blayde Rm 16

We hope they have found returning to primary school and viewing it
from a different lens to be a rewarding experience.

FEES ICAS COMPETITION 

Each year within our school community there are students who
display exemplary dedication to their academics, and they are
recognised by their involvement in ICAS competition. This year we
will be offering English, Maths, Science, Digital Technology and
Spelling Bee (Year 2 – Year 6 students) and Writing (Year 3 – Year 6
students). If you would like your child to participate in ICAS this year-
more information will be sent out via email

SOCIAL WORKERS

Thank you Miscka & Diksha for providing support to the Hub
students during your time with us. 
We have enjoyed having you and wish you both all the best for the
rest of your studies and your future careers.
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ABERFOYLE HUB PRIMARY
SCHOOL

Governing Council News
Council this term have heard reports from sub-
committees, Fundraising, OSHC, Grounds &
Facilities, Out of School Sports and Finance.
Reports about student academic, social
emotional learning & staff development were also
heard as well as from the Pastoral Care Worker,
Student Welfare, Staff and Leadership. 

Guest speaker – OSHC Director Sam Tuff
Decisions occurred - 2025 School Budget
approved - Spider net removal 
Review and endorsement of OSHC policies
Seeking fundraising opportunities that include
using the canteen
Fee for Non-Departmental Service Providers
on site $5 per student per NDIS provider to be
implemented next semester.

 
Please feel free to contact me via the school for
any further information or matters you would like
raised at next meeting. 

Allyson Williams 
Chairperson
 

Finance News
SCHOOL FEES

Thank you to the many families who have paid in full,
applied for school card, or organized payment plans
for this year’s fees.  
If you have fees outstanding, please organize
payment or a payment plan as soon as possible. .
Please note:
A new school card application must be submitted
every year. School Card Online Facility 2025 School
Card applications can be submitted online using the
link below or paper copies are available from Front
Office. School Card information is available at:
http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-
and[1]learning/financial-help-scholarships-
and[1]grants/school-card-scheme . Income
eligibility limits for school card approval can be
found in the 2025 information letter/invoice or via
the above link.
 

Chris Godden
Business Manager
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HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS

We are pleased to announce that Luc W. (Rm 18) and Quan W. (Rm
19) have successfully completed the full program — an

accomplishment that reflects exceptional commitment and
perseverance.

Completing the entire program is a challenging milestone, and
both Luc and Quan have demonstrated consistent effort and

dedication throughout.
We congratulate them on this significant achievement!

Julie Campbell
Librarian / SSO / QuickSmart Coordinator

A visit this term from ‘Koalaz’ a wonderful not for profit organisation
who rescue and rehabilitate injured or sick Koalas. They talked to us

about what to do when we see a koala in potential danger and shared
with us a few happy ending stories about some of the koalas they
have rescued. The students enjoyed the demonstration of a koala

rescue who got stuck in the basketball ring they have some stickers to
bring home. If you want to find out more information:

https://1300koalaz.com

They enjoyed having fun all day including a buddy class activity, 
visits from leadership, disco and a shared morning tea.

Room 14

https://1300koalaz.com/
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From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director



Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au Follow us on Facebook 

facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school


